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Agenda

WATERTOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION REGULAR MEETING

Monday, June 13, 2011 – 7:30 PM 

A.
Convene Regular Meeting - 7:30 PM  
B. Salute to the Flag

C.
Recognition

1.
The Watertown Board of Education wishes to recognize the following students from Polk School and John Trumbull Primary School who were winners in the 2011 CHET Dream Big! Competition sponsored by the State of Connecticut Treasurer’s Office and CHET (CT Higher Education Trust).  The purpose of the program is to encourage families to start thinking about how higher education may help their children realize their dreams and can make a difference in the world.  It also promotes the importance of saving for college early.  Grades K-3 did an original drawing to respond to, “What do I want to do after I go to college?”  Grades 4-5 did an essay responding to the question, “How will I change the world after I go to college?”


Cailin McGuire, grade 3

-County Winner, $250 Chet Account


Vincent Gambucci, grade 3

-County Winner, $250 Chet Account

Emanuel Backa, grade 3

-County Winner, $250 Chet Account

Austin Dickson, grade 3

-Merit Winner, $50 Chet Account

Adriana Rinaldi, grade 2

-Merit Winner, $50 Chet Account
Elizabeth Rinaldi, grade 5

-Merit Winner, $50 Chet Account

Jonathan Palomba, grade 3

-Recognition

2.
The Watertown Board of Education wishes to recognize the winner of the Connecticut Association of Public School Superintendents (CAPSS) award from Judson School:


Brendan Law, grade 5


Other CAPSS award winners will be recognized at the next Board of Education meeting.

3.
The Watertown Board of Education wishes to recognize the 2011 Class Valedictorian and Salutatorian at Watertown High School:


Nicole Brown
 


– Class Valedictorian


Jake Dorais



– Class Salutatorian

4.
The Watertown Board of Education wishes to recognize the Student Council Representative for the 2010-2011 school year:


Jake Dorais
5.
The Watertown Board of Education wishes to recognize the following teachers who will be retiring at the close of the 2010-2011 school year:

a.)
Mr. Andrew Dunaj, Mathematics Teacher, grades 7/8 at Swift Middle School after 42 years 

b.)
Ms. Karen Duncan, Music Teacher, Judson School after 11 years

6.
The Watertown Board of Education wishes to recognize the following students who received First Prize and Honorable Mention in the Sixth Annual Children’s Poetry Contest 2011 sponsored by Friends of the Watertown Library Association.  


First Prize 

Jolie Galasso


-John Trumbull Primary School, grade 2


Emma Zaccagnini

-Judson School, grade 4


Francesca Mancini

-Judson School, grade 5


Honorable Mention




Emma Geise


-John Trumbull Primary School, grade 1



Julia Perugini


-John Trumbull Primary School, grade 2



Lauren LaChance

-Judson School, grade 3



Sarah Tata



-Polk School, grade 4



Sarah Hinman


-Judson School, grade 5



Marinela Mukollari

-Polk School, grade 5

D.
Report from Student Council Representative – Jake Dorais
E.
Public Participation
F.     Committee Reports: 
1.
Student Programs and Services – Mary Colangelo
2.     Curriculum and Instruction Committee – Kevin Killeen
3. Policy and Labor Committee – Mary Colangelo
4.     Budget, Finance and Operations Committee – Thomas Lambert
5.     Facilities/PBC/Operations Committee – Thomas Lambert
6. Governance and Community Engagement Committee – Kevin Killeen
G.
Communications - Secretary 
H.     Minutes


1.
Regular Board of Education Meeting – May 23, 2011

2.
Joint Meeting BOE/PBC – May 23, 2011 

I.     Superintendent's Recommendations and Report


1.
Appointments – (Information Only)
a.)
Mr. Kyle Culbertson to the position of Marching Band Advisor at Watertown High School for the 2010-2011 school year at a contractual stipend of $2,357.00. 
b.)
The following teachers have been appointed to the position of Summer School Teacher in the 2011 Title I Summer School Program at John Trumbull Primary School, June 27, 2011 – July 21, 2011, 8:45 a.m. to 11:45 a.m., Monday through Thursday, at the salary of $35.00 per hour:


Donna Cincogrono


Colleen Downey


Katie Elwood


Sarah Galpin
Mary Ellen Lafferty


Sherri Marquardt


Robyn Troisi


Judy White

c.)
The following staff have been appointed to positions in the 2011 July Summer Program at John Trumbull Primary School, June 27, 2011 through July 21, 2011, for a 45 hour program:


Regular Education Teacher - $1575.00

Diane Gaulzetti


Danielle O’Leary


Janet Sweetland

Special Education Teacher - $1575.00


Cynthia Murphy

Annette Pietro


Matthew Saccoman


Secretary - $500.00


Marilyn Ebreo


School Nurse - $1575.00


Lynn Kelly



Interns - $427.50


Sarah Edmonds


Kaitlyn Lafferty


Rachel Mennis


Jaime Montagno


Tyler Troisi


Amanda Valunas


Paraprofessionals – As per contract


Sharon Amos


Diane Bigham


Diane DiMauro


Colleen Ferrucci


Pat Mennis


Kathy Pilecki


Marisa Sinopoli


Yvonne Walsh


2.
Resignations – (Information Only)

a.)
Mr. Andrew Dunaj from the position of Mathematics Teacher, grades 7/8, at Swift Middle School, effective at the end of the 2010-2011 school year for the purpose of retirement.
b.)
Mr. Richard Abelli from the position of Technology Education Teacher at Watertown High School, effective at the end of the 2010-2011 school year for personal reasons.

c.)
Ms. Karen Duncan from the position of Music Teacher at Judson School, effective at the end of the 2010-2012 school year for the purpose of retirement.


3.
Three School Project Update – (Information Only)

Administration will present an update on the final phases of the Watertown High School and Polk School projects.

4.
Update Healthy Foods Certification Program
Ms. Maggie Dreher, Food Service Director, will provide Board members with an overview of the operating of the healthy foods’ program in the district and discuss the connection to the work of the district wellness committee.  She will also inform the Board of the status of the transition at Watertown High School into the new cafeteria and kitchen. 

5.
Curriculum and Instruction in Action
Series 4:
Mrs. Emily Judd, Polk School Principal, Ms. Lisa Rommel, Judson School Principal, Ms. Christine Mandese, Reading Specialist, Ms. Jennifer Wernery and Ms. Erica Armstrong, Grade 3 teachers at Polk School, will present an example of the professional development work that has taken place during the 2010-2011 school year.  This work, at the grades 3-5 level, has centered on the implementation of guided reading.  Mrs. Judd and Ms. Rommel have worked closely with Ms. Mary Jane Pazda, Education Consultant for Reading & Language Arts, to create job embedded professional development that occurs in the PLC format during the school day and on each protocol day session.    
6.
Trout in the Classroom
Ms. Jessica Sarandrea’s fifth grade class at Polk School participated this year in Trout in the Classroom which is an environmental education program in which students in grades K-12:

· Raise trout from eggs to fry.

· Monitor tank water quality.

· Engage in stream habitat study.

· Learn to appreciate water resources.

· Begin to foster a conservation ethic.

· Grow to understand ecosystems.


7.
Grants Received


a.)
The TDBank Team has awarded a grant for $1,500 to the Watertown Public Schools for “Watertown Reads Week”.



b.)
The Watertown Foundation has awarded a grant for $1,199.52 to Watertown High School to be used to purchase uniforms for the cheerleaders.
J.     Report from the Chairman  
K.    
Action Items – Adoption of Items to be Approved by Consent

1.
Consideration of the Approval of the Watertown School Lunch Program Under Section 10-215f of the CT General Statutes



The Watertown Public Schools District and pursuant to section 10-215f of the Connecticut General Statutes, hereby certifies that all food items offered for sale to students in the school(s) under our jurisdiction, and not exempted from the Connecticut Nutrition Standards published by the Connecticut State Department of Education will meet said standards during the period of July 1, 2011, through June 30, 2012.  Such certification shall include all food offered for sale to students separately from reimbursable meals at all times and from all sources, including but not limited to, school stores, vending machines, school cafeterias, and any fundraising activities on school premises, whether or not school sponsored.


Pursuant to section 10-215f of the Connecticut General Statutes, the Watertown Public School District acknowledges that the Board of Education or governing authority will exclude from certification food items that do not meet the Connecticut Nutrition Standards, provided that (1) such food is sold in connection with an event occurring after the end of the regular school day or on the weekend, (2) such sale is at the location of the event, and (3) such food is not sold from a vending machine or school store.



It is recommended that the Board approve of the Watertown School Lunch Program pursuant to section 10-215f of the Connecticut General Statutes.

2.
Consideration of the Approval of the Acceptance of Gifts
a.) 
The following staff members would like to donate money contributions to Watertown High School for the Most Improved Senior Girl Award:


Mrs. Linda Burmeister

$25.00


Mrs. Jeanne Creem

$20.00


Ms. Lisa Guerrera

$10.00


Mr. Andrew Hennessey
$10.00


Mr. James Louey

$50.00

b.)
The Rotary Club of Watertown would like to donate a check for $500.00 to Watertown High School to be used for the DELTA Club to honor Ms. Mary Lou Kuegler being named Teacher of the Year.

It is recommended that the Board accept these generous gifts and letters of thanks to be sent to the donors.

3.
Consideration of the Approval of Superintendent Personnel Search Committee
It is recommended that the Board take action to approve themselves as the Superintendent Personnel Search Committee.  This action permits the Board of Education to hold a non-meeting for planning and interviewing for the superintendent vacancy and the meeting does not require posting.  

Legal Reference:  CT Gen. St. 1-200 (2) Freedom of Information Act  
L.
Future Agenda Items and Board Members’ Comments
M.    Public Participation
N.
Executive Session

Pending Legal Claim:  Discussion on Settlement Agreement with Montagno Construction regarding the Polk School Renovation Project
O.
Regular Session

Possible action on Settlement Agreement with Montagno Construction regarding the Polk School Renovation Project

P.
Adjournment

Watertown High School


324 French Street, Watertown


Lecture Hall








